
TIMOTHY CHRISTIAN SCHOOL    

NEWSLETTER 
w w w . t i m o t h y c h r i s t i a n s c h o o l . c a  

Tuition and PITCH Forms Due June 20th 

Last week tuition and PITCH forms went home by 

email for the 2016-2017 school year. If you would like a 

hard copy, please contact the office.   

 
FROM THE TCS BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 

Highlights from June Board Meeting: 
• We thanked John Tjeerdsma & Jessica VanLoenen 

again for their years of service on the Board and 

are happy to welcome Krista Westerneng & Scott 

Pennell to the TCS Board.  

• Recapped the Spring Society Meeting and 

celebrated successes of the past school year 
• Completed final reviews of the Office Staff 

• Transportation Committee reported that they are 

working on bus routes for next year.  

• Elected new Executive Team and selected 

Committees for each Board member.  

 

Board of Directors for 2016-2017 is as follows: 

Brad Young—President  

Monica Coniam—Vice President, Strategic Plan, 

Inspire Campaign  

Doug Fairchild—Treasurer, Finance  

Krista Westerneng—Secretary, Program, PITCh 

Joy Wilson—Human Resources 

Natalie Riewe—Policy Review, Contract Partnership 

Scott Pennell—Contract Partnership 

Mike Villeneuve—Marketing, Fundraising 

Herman Overdijk—Transportation, Facility  

 

**Just a reminder to all TCS families that the PITCh 

program is a board mandated program and  

necessary for all families to participate in.  Please  

complete your required hours and report them to the  

PITCh committee (timothypitch@gmail.com) BEFORE 

FRIDAY, JUNE 17(or outstanding hours cheques will be  

cashed.)  Thank you for being a part of the team that  

makes the school a success for our students!  

Golf Tournament Fundraiser 

Funds raised for this years golf tournament is 
$9500 ~ this is a record year for funds raised, 

number of golfers, as well as a record year for 
sponsors!!  Overall it was a fantastic event!  A 
huge shout out should go to Michelle Roberts 

and the golf committee for another fantastic 
event!!  
 
Promoting our New Website 

We are thrilled about the new TCS website and where 

the Lord is going to bring us now that we are a fresh 

light in the online community within Barrie. With this 

new site reflecting of our vision statement regarding, 

"vibrant & dynamic learning environment" we are now 

in the position to promote TCS and it's so easy to do. 

 

We would love for you to link the following address to 

your Facebook page and it will show up on all your 

friends feeds - this is a simple way to reach a large 

amount of people in a short amount of time.  
www.timothychristianschool.ca  

 

 

One Way—His Way ~ Proverbs 3:5-6   
 

“Trust in the Lord with all your heart and lean not on your own understanding;    

 in all your ways submit to Him, and He will make your paths straight.”   

June 13 2016 
 

P: 705-726-6621 
F: 705-726-8571 

JUNE 

15—Gr. 1 to Tiffin Centre 

16—Gr. 7 to Medieval Times 

17—Pizza Day 

20—Hotdog Day 

21—Gr. 5&6 to Science Centre 

24—Chapel & Gr. 8 Graduation 

27-29—Grade 8 Grad Trip 

27—SK Graduation, Grade 4 to Wye Marsh 

29—Chapel & Last Day of School (dismiss at 2pm) 
30—Last day TCS office is open 

AUGUST 15 ~ School office re-opens 

SEPTEMBER 6 ~ First day of 2016-17 school year 

LAST CALL TO REPORT PITCH HOURS!! 
REMINDER TO ALL TCS FAMILIES TO FULFILL AND REPORT YOUR HOURS FOR PITCH OBLIGATION OF 25 HOURS PER FAMILY 

BY FRIDAY JUNE 17. An email went out from the PITCh committee’s email address to all families who have not yet 

completed or reported all their volunteer hours. You may report hours ahead of time this week if you are committed 

to fulfilling them during the last week of school ex: the graduation dinner or grass cutting.  If you have more hours to 

report please email them to timothypitch@gmail.com by Friday June 17. Cheques will be cashed and credit cards 
charged for those who have not completed and reported their hours.  Thank you for contributing your time and 

talents to Timothy in this way! 



NEW BABY! 

We are excited to announce that 

David and Lori Johnson had a baby 

girl—Allegra Cathlyn June!  Born on 

Friday, June 3 weighing 6lbs 9 ounces 

and 20.5 inches long—another sister 

for Annella in SK! 

 
Certain Gift Cards Still in Stock in VIP Box 

There are a few gift cards left to buy to finish off the 

VIP program. 

 
Master Track and Field T-Shirts 

PLEASE RETURN YOUR T-SHIRT FROM TRACK AND FIELD 

DAY TO MRS. GOODNOUGH AS SOON AS POSSIBLE! 

Thank you! 

 
Annual Spring Drive Reminder 

The Annual Drive has been ongoing since September 

2015 and will draw to completion in August 2016 with 

the goal to raise $125,000. It has been a successful 

drive to this point and in order to finish strong, we pray 

you will consider joining us in this effort.  

 
From the Library 

As we begin our last month of school we encourage 

you to return any library books as soon as possible.  

The last library visit from classrooms will be June 8 & 9.  

This will allow our librarians time to wrap up the library 

and prepare for next year.  Notices will be sent home 

as a reminder of any outstanding books. 

 

It includes a replacement value (below actual cost) 

should the book not be found.  Thank you for your 

help in this regard.  We wish everyone a restful summer 

with lots of good reading! 
 

Rental Opportunities at TCS Beyond August 2017 TCS is 

currently open to talking with potential renters at this 
time for a new church renting.  Church representatives 

can contact Mr. Berg. 

Bus Patrollers to Wonderland 

A great day was had by all of the bus patrollers as 

they ventured to Wonderland last Monday.  Many 

thanks to the parent supervisors/drivers: Mrs. Pelzer, Mr. 

and Mrs. Scholten-Purrinton, Mrs. Graham, Mr. DoRego 

and Mr. Knight.  This is a wonderful! way to cap off a 

year of service to the school.  We thank each of the 

24 bus patrollers for their service which can be a 

challenging job some days.  Your service does help 

alleviate some of the stresses of the bus drivers and for 

that you are thanked.  We look forward to you 

returning to this position next year (along with some of 

your friends!).  Many thanks to the Barrie Police 

Services and CAA who help fund the annual 

Wonderland trip.  
 
Bradford Greenhouses Fundraiser 

Until October 15, Bradford Greenhouses in Bradford 

and Barrie will give a percentage of all sales (excludes 

gift cards) made by TCS supporters back to the school 

in the form of a gift card!  We always use this for an 

auction item at our Christmas Bazaar!  Please make 
sure you say “TCS” when you shop here! Thanks! 

HOMEWORK HIGHLIGHTS 
Grades 4 

Thur. June 16 Literature Test: Lion, Witch & Wardrobe 

Fri. June 17 Spelling Test: Unit 32 

Fri. June 25 Spelling Test: Unit 33 

Mon. June 27 Class Trip To Wye Marsh 
 
Grade 5 

Tue. June 14 Spelling Test: Unit 31 

Wed. June 15 Memory Work:  Matthew 6:19-26 

Fri. June 17 Bible Test 

  Reading Around God's World goal due 

Mon. June 20 Social Studies Test: Brazil 

Tue. June 21 Science Centre Trip—WE WILL BE 
LEAVING TCS AT 9:00AM AND RETURNING BACK TO TCS 
AT ABOUT 5:30PM.  PLEASE MAKE ARRANGEMENTS TO 
PICK UP YOUR SON’DAUGHTER AT THIS TIME. 
 
Grade 6  

Tue. June 14 French Presentations 

Wed. June 15 Math Test: Unit 9 

Thu. June 16 Bible: Dangerous Journey—Influence 

  paper due 

Fri. June 17 Grammar Quiz: Unit 4 

Tue. June 21 Science Centre Trip—WE WILL BE 
LEAVING TCS AT 9:00AM AND RETURNING BACK TO TCS 
AT ABOUT 5:30PM.  PLEASE MAKE ARRANGEMENTS TO 
PICK UP YOUR SON’DAUGHTER AT THIS TIME. 

Tue. June 21 TCS Renewable Energy PBL Models due 

Wed. June 22 Science Quiz 
 

Grade 7 & 8 parents please note that all assignments 

will now be found online on Schoology. 

PITCH Opportunities 
Grass Cutting Time! 

Grass cutting has begun!!  The more parents we have, 

the less of a load for everyone who helps! This is a great 

way to get some fresh air, and some PITCH hours at the 

same time! If you can help out, please email 

mandbhuitema@hotmail.com  

 
PITCH Reporting 

Don’t forget to report your PITCH hours by emailing 

timothypitch@gmail.com 

Canadian Tire 

Mark's Work Warehouse  

Petro Canada 

Shell 

Ultramar 

West 49 



Unity Christian High School invites you to book a tour 

and have all your questions answered!  Book a tour by 

calling us at 705-792-6915 or by emailing us at 

info@unitychristianhigh.ca. 

 
Re-Source Thrift Shop Update! 

Sorting Night Dates have been set for the whole 

summer!  Please join us any nights that you are free 

between 7pm and 9pm!  Sorting nights are as follows: 

Thrift Shop First Annual General Meeting and Volunteer 

Appreciation and Information Night—Please join 

us Tuesday, June 14 at 7pm at 28 Commerce Park 

Drive, Unit B, as we present our first Annual General 

Meeting and Appreciate the amazing support of our 

volunteers.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First Christian Reformed Church VBS 

Join First CRC this year for a VBS adventure like no 

other! During the week of July 4-8, we are going deep 

down and exploring the truth of the gospel from the 

bottom of the ocean. Registration is open for JK-Gr. 6. 

For registration forms, see the TCS office or 

email, haydenregeling@gmail.com. So grab your 

goggles, step into your flippers, and dive in! 

 

VBS week is fast approaching! We need your help! 

If we don't get 3 group leaders by Monday, June 13 

we will not be able to hold VBS this year. 

 

Prayerfully consider stepping up and filling this need. 

 

 

 

Mon. June 20 

Thur. July 7 

Mon. July 18 

Thur. Aug. 4 

Mon. Aug. 15 

Thur. Sept. 1 


